
Mrs Rosemary Lewis

19 Military Road
Port Kembla

NSW 2505

Attention Director 3/8/2022
Industry Assessments, Development Assessment,
Department of Planning and Environment.

Subject" Application No. 33042483
Mannildra- Port Kembla Bulk Liquid Terminal

Dear Director.

I refer to the above Application and the Attached documents and Maps
of the proposed routes sent to me by your department, and wish to make

the following comments.
The route maps shown for the proposed transport of the Liquid to the

proposed Terminal show that the Ml motorway will be used to carry it and
leave the Ml at the Five Island Road Exit then proceed along the Five
Island Road to Port Kembla exiting at Flinders road and entering the Port
area by using tMs route it avoids residential areas.

My concern is the use ofDarcy road Port Kembla also shown on maps as

a route for entering and exiting the Port Area from Military road Port
Kembla the use of this Route will pass Residential Properties situated on
the Western side of Military Road and gives me grave concern in regard to

the increased noise level this will cause adding to the existing noise the
residents suffer now.

In my view the use of Flinders Road for Entering and Exiting the
Proposed Site should be the only route proposed, using this road and Five
Island Road to return to the Ml motorway avoids any Residential
properties passing only Industrial sites only.

I request that you give my views favourable consideration.

Yours sincerely Rqsemary Lewis




